SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 2nd October 2017

Present:
Chairman:

Mr D C Thomas
Councillors:

Mr A Evans, Mr E W Francis, 

Cllr. S K Hunt, Mr G James, Mr L Jenkins
Mr B L Parfitt, Mrs G Smith

Mrs C Thompson



Clerk:


Mrs L E Oliver

1
Apologies for Absence


There were apologies from Mrs Herdman and Mr Rivers
2
Declaration of Interests


Cllr Hunt declared an interest in item 12
3
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 4th September 2017

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman

4
Matters Arising

The Clerk showed Councillors a coal figuring she had bought for Dr Khan and Mr James said he would arrange to have it mounted on a plinth with a plaque.
5
To Report on the External Audit

The Clerk said the audit had been completed and a notice duly posted.  She read out comments from the auditors.
6
Policing Matters 
Cllr Hunt said the last PACT meeting had changed dates for the second time.  He said that, due to a full diary, he had been unable to attend.
Mr Rivers had sent the following report:

Ten crimes reported in Seven Sisters, six in Onllwyn, 50% were domestic.

Two cars burnt out on the mine road (belonged to the old mine)

Six parking tickets of £30 issued for parking on pavements

Priorities were fly tipping, littering and dog fouling

Mr Parfitt said the police only have five staff to answer ‘101’ calls and four for ‘999’ calls.
The Chairman said the PCSO covers Seven Sisters and Banwen plus another PCSO covers Crynant.
Cllr Hunt suggested we ask the Superintendent what their forward thinking is regarding policing and Mike Crocker retires in 7-8 days and there is no replacement as yet.

Mrs Smith said as the village crime rate is very low the police should be where they are needed.

The Chairman said we pay the precept to cover policing and are entitled to it.
The Vice Chairman said calls to the police in the village are very low, approximately three calls a week.

It was agreed the Clerk should write to the Chief Superintendent and invite him to a council meeting.
7
Community Hall and CHAOSS 

Mr Parfitt said he had paid the annual registration fee
It was agreed there would be a CHAOSS meeting during the next month
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8
Recreation Ground – to include an update on grant application and play equipment and a report from the sub-committee
The Clerk had circulated a report from the sub-committee relating to their recent inspection of the play equipment.  Cllr Hunt thanked Mr Francis for preparing the report.

Mr Francis ran through the report and it was agreed to ask Marco to clear a fallen tree and make the bench safe.  Mrs Smith said she had received complaints about overgrown trees around the tennis courts.  It was agreed Marco would be asked to deal with that as well.
Mr James said the goal posts at the Muga needed welding and he would arrange for someone to do that.

Cllr Hunt asked Mr Francis if he would join the sub-committee dealing with the grant application and he agreed.
Cllr Hunt said we needed three quotations for equipment that were virtually the same.  He would email the suitable one to the Clerk so that she could ask the other manufacturers to do the same.

It was agreed a sub-committee meeting would be held shortly.

9
Brynbedd Cemetery

The Chairman said he had received many favourable comments about the grass cutting at the cemetery.  However, moss is a problem.  It was agreed to ask Marco to clear that as well.

10
Mowing Contract

The Clerk had received an email from Mrs Herdman saying the Football Club would not charge for their cut of the recreation ground but would like to tender for the contract for the recreation ground.
Cllr Hunt said the grass had been high in between the graves so NPTCBC had cut it.

He said their quotation is forthcoming but not ready yet.  They have agreed to carry out the final cut and their bill will be £1195.00.  He would ask them to send the Clerk an invoice.

The Vice Chairman said we need continuity of service and did not feel it would work if the Football Club did the mowing just for the recreation ground.

The Chairman said since Crynant Landscapes had finished there had been nothing but problems with the mowing.

Mr Francis said we must thank the Football Club and he felt a donation would be appropriate but he also felt we need one party to cut all areas.  It was RESOLVED to donate £100 to the Football Club
A vote was taken and it was unanimously RESOLVED to award the contract to NPTCBC.

11
Reports from Meetings attended by Members

Cllr Hunt and Mr Parfitt had attended the Young Fire Fighting Cadets event and also a Governor’s meeting.
Mr Parfitt, Mr Rivers, the Vice Chairman and Mrs Smith had attended a PACT meeting.

12
Planning Matters

The following application had no objections from the sub-committee:
Application No. P2017/0828

R Brian Lewis, 21 Mary Street, Seven Sisters

Front canopy extension to existing garage

The following application had no objections from councillors;

Application No. P2017/0906

Mr J Hopkins, Pen Caer Lan Farm, lane from Dulais Road

Raising of rear single storey extension to two stories
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13
Correspondence


Abertawe Bro Morgannwg Health Council re White Paper ‘Services fit for the future’

· Peoples Voice Body

One Voice Wales Conference 30th September 2017 – circulated

Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Public Consultation

14
Clerk’s Report 

  £      p


Income - Cemetery






375.00





  

It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:

M Miles, September





as per contract

L Oliver, September






  320.40

Simon Panacz - Printers at hall




    85.00

C Freeman, relief caretaker 1 week




  281.25

Walker Fire- Annual inspection




    78.84 inc VAT

Corona Energy – Gas August





  143.87 inc VAT

Wales Audit Office – External audit 2016/17



  211.05

PLEASE NOTE:

Insurance renewal is due 22.11.17 £3383.75 – this is on a long term agreement until 22.11.18
15
Doctor’s Surgery

The Vice Chairman said he had now been Practice Manager for two full months and had discovered a lot of problems not dealt with by his predecessor.

He said today the surgery had received 626 calls equalling 10% of patients.  297 calls had been returned and the average call waiting time was 1 minute 52 seconds.
Nite Lite were now handling security and Hugh Watts maintenance at the surgery.

There would be a meeting on Wednesday at 4.30p.m.

He had met with County and Borough Councillors and with the Fire Service who should be trained to extract people from a lift.  As there were no facilities in the area the Fire Service would be using the surgery’s lift for training.
He said the surgery also had no contact with the local First Responders.

As councillors had offered help in the past he asked them to help distribute letters regarding the flu campaign.  He said there had been a delay due to a problem with the vaccine in Australia.  There were 2100 letters to send out and these were distributed to the Councillors.  Letters for patients in outlying areas had been posted.
He said Borough Councillors had inspected the surgery and there were facilities not being used.  The surgery is to become a hub for Glynneath, Pontardawe and Abertawe.
He said there would be a new initiative introduced and they were hoping for a different response from GPs joining the team.

He said they were currently screening ‘silly’ calls and that patients were refusing to see a locum.

The Doctors are currently working 10 sessions a week and this is not sustainable.  They now have a physiotherapist working two days a week.

Mrs Thompson asked how you could cut calls without harming people.  The Vice Chairman replied that calls would go through triage either to see a doctor or be referred.

Mrs Thompson said people were not being diagnosed properly and Mrs Smith responded, we all make mistakes.

The Chairman commented that there are never many people in the waiting room and the Vice Chairman replied, that means the appointment system is working.
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16
Soar Chapel Site 

Cllr Hunt suggested and it was agreed, that this item be removed from the agenda for the moment.
17
Any Other Business

Mr James said there is still a problem with dog fouling on the rugby and football pitches.  He suggested signs should be erected and said Mrs Herdman had agreed to make them.  Councillors thought this was a good idea.  It was asked if permission was needed and, although it is not, it was thought advisable to run this past the Borough Council.
The Vice Chairman said lurchers were chasing rabbits on the pitches.

Mr James suggested wild flowers should be grown on the tips and he would meet with the Friends of Seven Sisters to arrange this.

Cllr Hunt said there had been a double booking at the hall with the Welsh school and youth club but this had been sorted out.

Cllr Hunt said the son from Costcutters wanted the hall for his stag night.  He said there would be no alcohol involved it was purely to carry out Muslim rituals.  Councillors had no objections.

Cllr Hunt suggested baby changing facilities for the ladies’ toilet.  This would be referred to CHAOSS.

Cllr Hunt said the local Call of the Wild group had won the Team Building Experience of the Year Award at the Conference and Incentive Travel Awards 2017.
As this is a prestigious award the Clerk was asked to write a letter of congratulations.

The Vice Chairman said, if a car is left abandoned on private ground the police have no authority to deal with it, it must be reported stolen.
Mr Francis said the taxis were driving too fast up the hill by the school, which is dangerous and felt we should write to them.  Cllr Hunt said most taxis are freelance so we would need to find their details.  Mr Francis said it was two companies in Neath and he would get their details.  Cllr Hunt suggested a 5mph sign.

The Chairman said SWALEC had been cutting trees on Bridleway No. 9 at Brynbedd and had left a mess there.  He had arranged to meet them on site but they did not turn up.  Cllr Hunt suggested it could have been Western Power and they use subcontractors.
Signed :  L C Jenkins, Vice Chairman
Date: 6th November 2017
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Clerk’s report to the Monthly Meeting to be held on 6th November 2017

Income







 £      p

Cemetery







50.00
Accounts for payment

M Miles, October





as per contract

L Oliver, October






  320.40

L Oliver, expenses






    79.08
Seven Sisters AFC, donation re mowing



  100.00

HMRC, PAYE






1211.16

C Freeman, relief caretaker





  969.30

NPTCBC, Trade Waste/School Crossing



1595.86

Corona Energy, Gas September




  457.39

Welsh Water, Hall and Cemetery




  115.13

Correspondence

NPT Council for Voluntary Service invitation to Annual General Meeting 9th November
Marie Curie Nurses in NPT request for support
Boundary Commission for Wales, 2018 review of Parliamentary constituencies

Abertawe Bro Morgannwg Community Health Council, Annual review questionnaire

(circulated 23.10/17)

Mid & West Wales Fire and Rescue Services, review of information

Planning

Application No. P2017/0961
Mr & Mrs E Francis, 1D Brynteg, Seven Sisters
Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of replacement dormer bungalow with increased ridge and eaves height
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